About Recording Breakout Room Meetings in the PDPPC September 2023

Hello PDPPC participants,

At the August PDPPC meeting, stakeholder co-chair Curt Wolff asked whether the Members Only breakout room had been recorded. This raised the question about whether any breakout rooms held during PDPPC meetings can, or have been, recorded.

Staff have double-checked this question since then. We've been reminded by our technical staff that it is possible for a co-host in a Zoom meeting to record a breakout room meeting. We want to emphasize that no breakout room meeting of any kind - Members Only, IHSS, or FMS/CDCO/Case Management - has ever been recorded during a PDPPC meeting.

It seemed that a particular concern of stakeholders in the august meeting was whether the Members Only breakout room had been recorded. Since no HCPF staff has ever attended a PDPPC Members Only breakout room, this has never happened.

We hope this clears things up and addresses stakeholder concerns. If you have any questions, please contact John Barry at john.r.barry@state.co.us or 303-866-3173.

Thanks!

HCPF